
 

 

 

 
  

 

 

  

 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

State of California 	 Business, Transportation and Housing Agency 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

M e m o r a n d u m	 Flex your power! 
Be energy efficient! 

To:	 DEPUTY DISTRICT DIRECTORS, Construction Date: February 29, 2008 
DEPUTY DIVISION CHIEF, Structure Construction 
CONSTRUCTION MANAGERS 
SENIOR CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERS File: Division of Construction 
RESIDENT ENGINEERS CPD 08-1 

From: MARK LEJA 
Chief 
Division of Construction 

Subject: Day After Thanksgiving—Nonworking Day 

The day after Thanksgiving has traditionally been charged as a working day. In accordance 
with a recent amendment to the 2006 Standard Specifications, the day after Thanksgiving 
is now a nonworking day. 

For ongoing contracts that do not have the amendment to the 2006 Standard Specifications 
mentioned above, resident engineers may consider the day after Thanksgiving a 
nonworking day on the weekly statement of working days with an approved contract 
change order. This construction procedure directive (CPD) serves as blanket approval of 
these contract change orders. 

The five-day and seven-day construction calendars have been updated to indicate the day 
is a nonworking day. In addition, the day numbering following this day has been revised 
to reflect this change. 

A copy of the updated 2008 five-day construction calendar is attached. The updated 
five-day and seven-day construction calendars for 2008 through 2020 are posted on the 
Division of Construction internet website. 

If you have questions about this CPD, please contact Perry Mayer, Office of Contract 
Administration, Division of Construction, at (916) 653-2032. 

Attachment: 2008 five-day calendar 

“Caltrans improves mobility across California” 


